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M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 

TO:  Tom Hui, Director, Department of Building Inspection 
  Sonya Harris, Secretary, Building Inspection Commission 
  
FROM: Andrea Ausberry, Assistant Clerk 
 Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
DATE:  March 28, 2016 
 
SUBJECT: DUPLICATED LEGISLATION 
 
 
On February 22, 2016, the Land Use and Transportation Committee duplicated the following 
legislation from the File No. 160115 and further amended the Ordinance: 
 

File No.  160185-2 
 

Ordinance amending the Planning Code to require Conditional Use authorization 
for the removal of any residential unit (whether authorized or unauthorized) and to 
exempt from the Conditional Use application requirement unauthorized units 
where there is no legal path for legalization, residential units that have received 
prior Planning approval, and single-family homes that are demonstrably 
unaffordable or unsound; amending the Building Code to require that notices of 
violation order the filing of an application to legalize an unauthorized unit unless 
infeasible under the Building Code, the Planning Commission approves its 
removal, or a serious and imminent hazard exists on the property; affirming the 
Planning Department’s determination under the California Environmental Quality 
Act; and making findings of consistency with the General Plan, Planning Code, 
Section 302, and the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 
 
 

The proposed ordinance is being transmitted pursuant to Charter, Section D3.750-5.  The 
Commission Secretary has sent confirmation that the Commission held a public hearing on the 
original File No. 150494-3 on February 17, 2016, and continued the matter to March 16, 2016.   

 
Please forward me any recommendation and reports from the Commission at the Board of 
Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102 or 
by email at: andrea.ausberry@sfgov.org.  
 
c: William Strawn, Department of Building Inspection 

Carolyn Jayin, Department of Building Inspection 


